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The Wilmington Township Mercer County Board of Supervisors met on September 8, 2021, in the 

township building.  The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Bryan Cummings, with Richard 

Wilson in attendance. Ray Campbell was absent.   Guests present were Leslie McClenahan, Rick 

Black, and Mike Lehman.  The pledge to the flag was given.   

 

Public Comment 

Leslie McClenahan notified the Board that she is having a problem with runoff water from fields and 

residences adjacent to her property.  She was having issues with the ditches; however, this has been 

currently rectified.  She was given the Stormwater Administrator and Conservation District’s contact 

information to discuss ways to resolve the water runoff that has caused basement flooding at her 

residence. 

 

The August 11 meeting minutes were approved by a motion from Mr. Wilson, seconded by Mr. 

Cummings.   Roll call vote:  Bryan Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray Campbell – absent 

 

Mr. Wilson made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report, Mr. Cummings seconded. Roll call vote:  

Bryan Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray Campbell – absent 

 

Communications 

None 

 

Township Reports 

There was nothing to report for the MPO, MCRPC, or MCRCOG meetings.  

 

A motion to accept the projected usage numbers for the MCRCOG Joint Purchasing Program as 

prepared by the secretary was made by Mr. Cummings, seconded by Mr. Wilson.  Roll call vote:  

Bryan Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray Campbell – absent 

 

Unfinished Business 

Mr. Cummings reported that the Borough is willing to attend a meeting with the township to discuss 

needed information to complete the sewer planning phase. 

 

The roof will not be done on the township building this year due to cost increase.  This will be 

budgeted for next year. 

 

New Business 

The Planning Commission did not meet.  

 

Mr. Wilson made a motion to set budget workshops for every Tuesday evening at 6 p.m., seconded 

by Mr. Cummings.  Roll call vote:  Bryan Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray Campbell – 

absent 

 

Discussion took place to change the payroll periods from bi-monthly to bi-weekly.  A resolution will be 

drawn up for the October meeting to reflect this change. 
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The annual corn roast will take place on Saturday, September 11 at 5 p.m. 

 

Mr. Wilson made a motion to pay the bills and payroll, Mr. Cummings seconded.  Roll call vote:  Bryan 

Cummings – yes, Richard Wilson – yes, Ray Campbell – absent 

 

Public Comment 

None 

 

Mr. Wilson made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:28 p.m., seconded by Mr. Cummings. 

 

 

_______________________________ 

Cindy Black, secretary 


